
I am seeking donations for a one off payment to purchase a 
defibrillator for the Tutaenui hall in Marton. The defibrillator 
will be in an outdoor cabinet at the entrance of the hall. Any 
ongoing costs associated with the defibrillator i.e. new pads or 
glass for the cabinet will be covered by the Tutaenui hall. 
Currently the closest defibrillators to the hall are at the Z 
petrol station in Marton which is only available from 0600- 
2100 and one at the Hunterville police station which isn't 
available 24hrs a day. The closest defibrillator which is 
available 24hrs is at the Marton countdown and this is about 
10km from the hall. The local community feels that we 
shouldn't be at a disadvantage to healthcare due to living 
rurally, which is why I feel it is important to get a defibrillator 
installed at the hall. 
A sudden cardiac arrest (SCA) is when the hearts electrical 
system goes haywire and stops blood flowing into the heart. A 
SCA strikes suddenly, anywhere, anytime, anyone even if they 
appear healthy. Every minute without a defibrillator, the 
chance of survival decreases by 10%. After 4-6 minutes the 
brain can become damaged due to loss of oxygenated blood. 
8-9 minutes is the average time it takes for emergency 
services to respond to a cardiac arrest callout. If you look at 
how long it takes for emergency services to get to a response, 
how quickly your survival decreases without a defibrillator 
and how the closest defibrillator is approximately 10kms 
away from the hall then the chance of surviving a cardiac 
arrest in the Tutaenui area are very slim. 
To purchase a defibrillator and an outdoor cabinet we need 
$3455.65, so any donation towards this would be greatly 
appreciated. Attached is a quote for the defibrillator and 
outside cabinet. The sooner we install a defibrillator the 
better, as you never know when someone might need it and 
the more defibrillators we have the better chance of survival. 
The Tutaenui hall is going to financially contribute to the 
defibrillator and we have approached Lions and Rural Women 
for support as well. 
Any donations we receive will be put into the Tutaenui hall 
account and when we have the sufficient funds we will 
purchase the defibrillator. We will acknowledge all of our 
sponsors to say thank you. If you are interested in sponsoring 
our cause the bank details are: Tutaenui hall 03-0683- 
0144117-000 ref DEFIB. 
Thank you for taking the time to consider contributing to the 



PARK SEATING 

Pip and I met at Wilson Park on 05 March 2018 to have a look at the 
condition and placement of existing seating with users in mind. We are one 
of many users of Wilson Park! 
The first thing we noticed was the need of bark replenishment at the swing 
and other play areas of the park. This has since been done in all parks. 
As we looked around we noticed dead wood in trees and unsafe trees near a 
seating area. We realised we were there for the seating and dog bins. On 
closer look and trial we found you either fell of the seats cause planks on vile 
area has missing or no seat to sit on. If not we were worried about falling 
through the wood. When trying to reach something in the centre table if the 
table didn't have pieces missing or sharp nails. Once sitting on a seat it was 
difficult for both adults and children. My four year old sat on a seat, when 
trying to reach the centre he couldn't because the table side was missing as 
well as a bench plank. One looks like a party table broken glass around the 
base of this and some of the other tables. So a family could not or do not use 
the seats because of this. Teenagers sit on no seats but most sit on the 
ground, whale, witches hat or fence. The seats are ideal for a size 12 or less in 
statue person to sit on if you're lucky. Now if your my size or larger you 
cannot sit on them as they are narrow width and length wise, rotten or have 
nails and broken wood poking out of them. I am actually scared to sit on the 
more flimsy ones. The picnic tables only seat 2-4 people at most, as these are 
as bad as the seating around the park so it's the ground you land on. 
While there we noticed dogs running leashed and lead free on the 
football/rugby fields. There are 2 rubbish bins placed among the play ground 
and 5 located in the sports field. No Dog poo bins. 
I dropped into RDC to see if they could give me any information on seating 
they purchase in the Region. Sorry no! So I went looking around Bulls 
Domain. They had metal similar to Citistyle in Green, a drinking fountain 
same as what we have in our skate park with two rubbish tin, no dog poo 
bins. 
In the off chance I dropped in Manawatu District Council in Feilding and they 
were able to furbish me with a book from Urban effects, they use to 
purchase seating and such like around there region. 
As I have a shop I asked people as they came in if they would through the 
book and see what seating they would like to see in Wilson Park. Most 
commented they would use the park more if sensible seating was put in. 
They looked through and they came up with three. i contacted Urban effects 

) get prices. 



Seating Continued 
March 13 - Pip and I met at the park to go through the book and see what the 
locals had chosen. We were surprised that most had selected budget 
conscious seating. There table/seating selection is varied. Practicality was 
given to choosing. We came up with Urban Pedestal Table setting which is 
made of Hardwood Timber slats and frames hot dip Galvanised. It melds well 
into the surrounds, this is also a table that meets the needs of 
disabled/wheelchair bound/pushchair/highchair seating at the park. The 
price is $2,086.00 or if you want it coloured to match the park play items or 
the fence its $2,581.00 hence we are letting you know. The park requires the 
two existing ones replaced. For individual Benches placed around the play 
park and rugby fields Woodlands Hardwood Bench $506.00, we need to do a 
follow up on where these would be place that was beneficial to park users. 
As not sure of funding or future plan at Wilson Park I called into the council 
to see Athol. He was very helpful saying that they use Urban Effects for some 
of their purchases. I was privileged to learn some basic health and safety 
around the play ground toys, the bears use Wilson Park as their home 
ground. We also learned Athol is in the process of pricing Poo bins to 
purchase and install at Wilson Park due to the high dog traffic. Last contact I 
had from Athol was he was looking into Stallon Plastics for Poo Bin quotes. 
Athol had to leave for an appointment. We have yet to book another 
meeting with Athol as there is some things budgeted for Wilson Park that e 
ran out of time to share what. 
As this is still a work in progress am 	ieed to finalize things. 
Thank you. 
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